

REPORT TO COUNCIL 3 MAY 2005  

The Committee met in March and was pleased to receive a detailed report on the welfare issues relating to flood recovery. In addition to hearing of the work in the immediate aftermath of the floods we also received a detailed statement on the work of the Community Recovery Group and information on the wider discussions with other organisations relating to support for longer-term recovery. 

The Management Committee has tasked the Committee with oversight of this aspect of flood recovery and it will clearly be an important and ongoing element in the work programme for the coming year.

A brief discussion about progress on the Homelessness Review followed and before the end of April members of the Committee will participate in a workshop on the issue. As mentioned previously members are keen that the all the issues including the very serious position with increasing rates of homelessness in the City from before the floods are addressed by its outcomes. 

Also under consideration at the March meeting were proposed changes to the Contract with Carlisle Housing Association. Whilst recognising the issues driving the request for change members were concerned to protect the position of the Council in relation to matters arising from contract amendment and more importantly ensuring that proper and meaningful consultation with CHA tenants was undertaken on the changes. The work on consultation to date appeared to be inadequate and the Committee sought a more detailed report and direct responses to our concerns from CHA in due course. 

Our monitoring work in respect of the Sheepmount continued and whilst the floods have had a severe effect on previously reported timescales for completion of the project the Committee noted the positive progress now being made. A site visit is planned shortly. On a related matter the Committee also scrutinised detailed reports on the proposed Sheepmount Bridge works. A number of important matters were raised and the limited window of opportunity for commencing the bridge works at the conclusion of the main Sheepmount upgrade contract was a particular area of concern which will be followed up early in the next cycle of meetings. 

Regrettably our attempts to commence, in the current year, the delayed subject review into Anti Social Behaviour have foundered on the unavailability of witnesses and therefore it was proposed to make a fresh start on this early in the new civic year.

As this is the last report of the current year I would like to thank all members for their wide-ranging contributions to the work of the Committee during the year. In addition and on behalf of the Committee I would wish to express our thanks to all officers of the Council for their input to our work and in particular Mr Mallinson, Dr Taylor and Mrs Mackay for the dedicated and professional support they have provided to us throughout the year. 

Councillor M Boaden

Chairman

Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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